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Senator Sharon Anglin Treat, Senate Chair 
Representative John L. Martin, House Chair 
Joint Standing Committee on Natural Resources 
Rm 437, State House 
Augusta, Maine 04333 

Dear Senator Treat, Representative Martin and Committee Members: 

COMMISSIONER 

Enclosed is the Department of Environmental Protection's supplement to its 1997 
Program Evaluation Report. This supplement follows up on the Committee's 
recommendations in its March 13, 1998 letter submitting the Committee's findings to 
legislative leadership. 

Please contact me if you have any questions about this report and I'll be happy to address 
them. You may reach me directly at 287-2812. 

Sincerely, 

Edward 0. Sullivan 

Cc: Deb Garrett, DEP 

17 STATE HOUSE STATION 
AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333·0017 
(207) 287-7688 

BANGOR 
106 HOGAN HOAD 
BANGOR, MAINE 04401 

PORTLAND 
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The Joint Standing Conunittee on Natural Resources (the "Conunittee") 
completed a review of the Department of Environmental Protection (the "Department") 
pursuant to 3 MRSA §951, et seq. during the Second Regular Session of the 118th 
Legislature. That review was based on a Program Evaluation Report submitted by the 
Department in November 1997. By letter dated March 13, 1998, the Committee 
submitted its findings to Legislative leadership. 

The Committee's report made recommendations in four areas and requested that 
the Department respond back to the Committee by January 1, 1999, on progress related to 
those recommendations. Each of the areas of recommendation is listed below, followed 
by a discussion of the Department's action on that recommendation. 

1] The Legislature and the Department of Environmental Protection should 
encourage a shift back toward a more stable and appropriate balance of General 
Fund, dedicated fund and federal fund support of the Department's programs. 

As noted by the Committee in its report, the Department has lost a significant 
amount of General Funding in recent years, becoming increasingly reliant on fees to 
support the agency. While the General Fund provided 35.3% of Department funding in 
FY1990, that proportion had diminished to a low of 11.4% in FY 1997. The Committee 
found that this shift "has resulted in an uncertain revenue base and an inability to use 
resources where and when they are most needed." 

In the past fiscal year, some improvement in General Fund support was achieved, 
primarily through support for delegation of the federal wastewater licensing program and 
a revitalization of the Lakes Pro gram. As a result, 14.1% of the Department's overall 
budget was from the General Fund in FY1998. 

The Department made two efforts to increase its General Fund support in the 
upcoming biennium. First, in its budget submission it requested increased General Fund 
support for basic administrative expenses (such as the Commissioner's salary and 
statewide computer "WAN" charges) as a means of reducing the cost of those expenses to 
the programs, thereby making more money available to carry out program activities. 
Second, as a result of a solid waste stakeholder process, a request was made to phase in 
General Fund support for State solid waste efforts, increasing General Fund dollars over 
time from the current 0% to approximately 33% by 2004. 



Unfortunately, the structural budget shortfall prevented either of these new 
funding requests from the Department---like nearly all new General Fund requests from 
other agencies---from being included in the Governor's budget bill. The Department will 
continue to push to have increased General Fund support included in any changes that 
may occur as the budget bill progresses. 

2] The Department of Environmental Protection should evaluate its regional service 
capability and identify options for improving delivery of services to all regions of 
the State. The Department should submit recommendations for improving 
delive1y of services to all regions of the State to the Joint Standing Committee on 
Natural Resources during the First Regular Session of the 1191

h Legislature. 

Providing service to the public close to our customers and the resources we are 
charged with protecting is a key component of making the Department an effective and 
responsive organization. To that end, the Department has offices in Portland, Augusta, 
Bangor and Presque Isle. The Conunittee found that "the Department's current 
organizational structure may not provide the most effective and efficient delivery of 
services across the State, and that other options for regional capability should be 
evaluated." 

In the past few years, the Department has grown and strengthened its regional 
presence. Each of the regional offices has a Director of the office, and all three bureaus 
have staff in the regions. Our Response Services teams, the folks who respond to spills 
of oil and hazardous materials, have significant staff and equipment in each of the. 
regions. The full suite of regulatory activities---licensing, inspections and enforcement--­
are done in all four regions for the land and solid waste programs. The total number of 
staff assigned to the regional offices has increased in the last three years. 

Inspectors for the air and water programs are in each office, but enforcement and 
licensing is done centrally due to the limited number of positions and the need to ensure 
consistency. With the advent of the federal NPDES program and the resources that come 
with it, water licensing will begin to occur in the regions. The hazardous waste program 
has two inspectors based in Portland and two based in Augustq; all four participate in 
inspections in the Bangor and Presque Isle regions. The home base of the inspectors 
reflects the fact that 78% of the regulated hazardous waste universe is in the Portland or 
Augusta regions. As with many programs, the limited number of hazardous waste 
inspectors prevents a permanent presence in each region. 
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As new programs and resources are assigned to the Department, we will continue 
the trend to increase the strength, effectiveness and services provided by the regional 
offices. 

3] The Department of Environmental Protection and the State Planning Office 
should jointly study their jurisdiction over solid waste issues and make 
recommendations regarding roles and responsibilities, including staffing 
arrangements, to the Joint Standing Committee on Natural Resources during the 
First Regular Session of the 1191

/t L~gislature. . 

The Department of Environmental Protection and the State Planning Office share 
responsibility for the implementation of Maine's state solid waste programs. The 
Committee raised issues and questions concerning the adequacy of the current State solid 
waste program and the jurisdictional boundaries between the two agencies. It 
reconunended "that these issues should be studied to evaluate whether statutory or 
administrative changes are necessary." 

Maine's solid waste statutes were comprehensively revised in 1989. The 1989 
revisions reflected a new focus on "integrated" solid waste management approaches and 
an emphasis on the "solid waste management hierarchy", particularly recycling and 
source reduction. The Maine Solid Waste Management Agency was established as a part 
of the 1989 legislation, and was charged with certain new program responsibilities 
including capacity planning, municipal assistance and recycling. 

The dissolution of the Maine Solid Waste Management Agency in 1995 resulted 
in the transfer of certain statutory responsibilities from the former agency to DEP and to 
SPO, and in the repeal of other statutory responsibilities and program elements. It was 
anticipated that the State Planning Office would focus on solid waste planning, capacity, 
financial assistance and recycling matters, while DEP would continue to focus on its 
environmental regulatory and technical assistance programs. 

In 1998, the Department of Environmental Protection and the State Planning 
Office undertook an evalmi.tion of the state's solid waste management programs and their 
administration. This evaluation was accomplished through interagency analysis and 
discussion and also by using input from a group of stakeholders brought together for the 
larger purpose of generally evaluating the state's solid waste programs and funding. A 
portion of that discussion centered on the respective roles of SPO and DEP. One central 
issue which impacts service delivery for both SPO and DEP is unstable solid waste 
funding, a reality which led to the stakeholder recommendation for more General Fund 
support noted in item 1 of this report. 

"/1'/l'/1'/l'/l'/l'/1'/l'/l'/1'/l'/1'/l'/l'/1'/l'/1'/l'/1'/l'/l'"/l'/l'/1'/l'/l'/l'/l'll'll'/1'/l'll'/1'11'/l'/1'/1'/l'/1'/l'/l'/l'/1'/l'/1'/l'll'/1'/l'/l'/1'/l'/l'/1'/l'/,l'/l'/l'/l'/l/l/l'/l'/l'/l'/l'll'/l'/,l'/l'/.l'/l'll'/l'/. 
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The evaluation undertaken by DEP and SPO was multifaceted, and took into 
consideration the discussions and recommendations of the stakeholder group. First, the 
agencies conducted a comprehensive review of the solid waste statutes. This review was 
undertaken to identify statutory authorities for all current programs, identify any areas of 
possible overlap or conflict between the SPO and DEP program authorities, and to 
compare the scope of the current program to that which existed prior to the dissolution of 
the Maine Waste Management Agency. 

Secondly, the agencies compiled and analyzed all existing reporting requirements. 
This exercise was undertaken in order to ensure that no duplication of effort was 
occurring and that both agencies were gathering necessary data in the most efficient and 
effective ways. 

Finally, the agencies evaluated resources in the context of the programs that each 
is charged with administering, and also in the broader context of administration of the 
state's solid waste programs collectively. 

As the result of the evaluation, analysis and discussions described above, the 
Department of Environmental Protection and the State Planning Office reached the 
following conclusions: 

./ The current solid waste program appears to be adequately serving the current needs of 
the state provided that stakeholder recommendations concerning the scope of SPO's 
technical assistance program are implemented. The needs of the state in terms of 
solid waste management support have changed between 1989 and present, in large 
part due to progress made in certain areas of waste management. For example, 
tremendous gains in recycling were made in the early and mid nineties through the 
development of infrastructure and assistance to municipalities in establishing 
recycling pro grams . 

./ The jurisdictional split between DEP and SPO seems to be quite clear in most areas, 
with the DEP focus on environmental standards, public health/safety, regulatory 
issues, remediation and technical assistance. SPO works primarily in the areas of 
solid waste capacity planning, recycling assistance, and municipal solid waste 
management assistance. No direct program overlap or duplication exists between the 
agencies' programs. There are several areas in which cooperative or consultative 
relationships are appropriate . 

./ There were no significant opportunities identified to achieve program gains or 
economies of scale through sharing or restructuring of staffmg resources. The staff 
and resource analysis that was done indicated that workloads are generally heavy and 
that there is no duplication of services or support mechanisms. 

"/.l'/l/.1/l'/.1/l'/171/.l'/.l'/1/l/.1'/l/.1/17.1'/.l'/.1/.1'/l/l/.1'/.1'/.1'/1/l/l/.l/.1'/l/1'/1/l/1/.l'/.l'/ill/lllllll/.1/.l'/.l'/l'll/l/.1'/lll'll'll'll'l.lll?lll'/.1/.l/.l/l'/.1'/lllll/#11/l/l/1/#llll'l!. 
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./ Examination of the question concerning possible merger of the DEP/SPO solid waste 
programs revealed both advantages and disadvantages. On balance, there appeared to 
be no compelling reason to recommend such a merger at this time. From a policy 
perspective there are certain distinct advantages to maintaining the regulatory and the 
planning/assistance programs separately. 

DEP and SPO will continue to establish and maintain appropriate mechanisms for 
effectively accomplishing program goals in these areas. No statutory changes are required 
or recommended to implement the conclusions noted above. 

4} The Department of Environmental Protection should consult with the other 
natural resources agencies in evaluating their processes for coordinating on 
issues that cross-jurisdictional boundaries and whether the current division of 
responsibilities is working well to serve the public and protect the environment. 
The department should report its recommendations for improving inter-agency 
coordination and cooperation to the Joint Standing Committee on Natural 
Resources during the First Regular Session of the ll91

h Legislature. 

The Committee was concerned about issues which cross-jurisdictional 
boundaries, such as non-point source pollution, nutrient management and sludge 
spreading, pesticides and the relationship between organized and unorganized parts of the 
State. It found "that there may be a need for increased coordination and cooperation 
between the Department and other natural resource agencies to address issues that cross 
jurisdictional lines in order to better serve the public and protect the environment." 

As noted on pages 31 and 32 of the November 1997 Department report, there is a 
tremendous amount of interagency coordination going on through the Natural Resources 
Sub-cabinet and the Land and Water Resources Council. These two organizations have 
been more active than ever before and serve to link natural resource agencies together to 
work on cross cutting projects like mercury reduction strategies and salmon restoration. 
In addition, the Department's principle infrastructure funding program for wastewater 
treatment systems coordinates closely with the Departments of Economic and 
Community Development, Marine Resources, Agriculture, FAME, and the USDA Rural 
Development Agency. This coordination most effectively puts money into programs that 
not only make a cleaner environment, but does it in a way that opens shellfish areas, 
promotes economic development and provides assistance to farmers. 

Focusing on the discrete issues raised by the Committee, each is the subject of 
significant cross jurisdiction efforts. For non-point source pollution, the Maine 
Watershed Management Committee was created to coordinate non-point source issues 
and provide recommendations to the Land and Water Resources Council (see attached 
membership list). In addition to State agencies like Agriculture, Marine Resources and 
Transportation, the Watershed Committee includes business and environment interests to 
provide a balanced and fully informed group. In the past year, this group successfully 
developed the Non-Point Source Priority Watershed Program (see attached Issue Profile). 
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The desire to coordinate the Department's agronomic utilization of sludge and 
residuals program and the Department of Agriculture nutrient management program has 
led to many public meetings between the agencies and statewide meetings with farmers 
and other affected members of the public. What emerged is a growing understanding of 
the differences between managing manure generated on the farm, and using residuals 
generated off the site as soil amendments. The dialog has helped form nutrient 
management rules and utilization rules that complement each other, eliminating 
confusion and overlap. The resulting two regulatory programs work together to create a 
system which allows for the effective use of manure and residuals, while at the same time 
providing appropriate levels of environmental protection. 

In the area of pesticides, the Department has actively been involved with the 
Pesticide Control Board to review rules and ensure that adequate environmental 
protections are in place. At the instigation of regional staff in our Presque Isle office, in 
1998 the Pesticide Control Board adopted rules regarding the safe distances from surface 
waters for mixing pesticides and for appropriately securing pesticides when in transit. 
This puts the issue of surface water protection right into Pesticide Control Board's own 
rules, thus integrating pesticide regulations with environmental regulations to achieve 
better environmental protection. 

Finally, the area of jurisdictional overlap between organized and unorganized 
areas. LURC and the Department have historically worked closely to coordinate reviews 
of projects that need both LURC and Department approval. Since LURC does not have a 
depth of resources to conduct technical reviews,. it has relied on the Department's 
geologists and engineers and focused LURC's efforts on the land use planning aspects of 
its authority. LURC is proposing legislation in the coming session that would 
acknowledge the differences between LURC's resources and mission and the 
Department's, and would make legislative changes to eliminate overlapping and 
redundant permitting requirements. 

Both the 1997 Evaluation Report and this supplement have been a good 
opportunity for the Department to take a step back and do a self-evaluation. We look 
forward to the Committee's continued input into how we are doing. 

'/l/ll'l/1/l/lll/l/.l/1/l/1/l/l/l/l/l/.1/l/.1/.1/.l/.l/.1/.1/.l/.l/l/l/.1/l'/.1/l/l/l/.l/l/.1/.l/l/l/l/l/l/l/l/.1/.l/l/l/l/l/.1/.l/.1/.l/.l/ll'l/.1/l/l/1/.1/l/l/l/l/lll/.1/.1/.l/.#/1'?. 
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Paul Anderson 
Department of Marine Resources 
P.O. Box 8 
West Boothbay Harbor, ME 04575 
tel: 633-9554 I tax: 633-9579 
e-mail: paul.anderson@state.me.us 

Nick Bennett 
Natural Resources Council of Maine 
271 State Street 
Augusta, ME 04330 
tel: 622-3101 I fax: 622-4343 
e-mail: pdidisheim@nrcm.org 

Nancy Birch 
Maine Chamber and Business Alliance 
7 Community Drive 
Augusta, ME 04330-9412 
tel: 623-4568 I fax: 622-7723 
e-mail: nancyb@mainechamber.org 

David Bois 
DHS/Division of Health Engineering 
10 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0010 
tel: 287-8403 I fax: 287-4172 
e-mail: brian. tarbuck@state.me. us 

Jennie. Bridge 
US EPA- CME 
JFK Federal Building 
Boston, MA 02203 
tel: 617-565-9461 I fax: 617-565-4940 
e-mail: bridge.jennie@epamail.epa.gov 

Molly Docherty 
DOC/Natural Areas Program 
93 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0093 
tel: 287-8045 I fax: 287-8040 
e-mail: molly.t.docherty@state.me.us 

Ken Elowe 
Dept. of Inland Fisheries & Wildlife 
41 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0041 
tel: 287-5252 I fax: 287-6395 
e-mail: ken.elowe@state.me.us 
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Stu Fefer 
USFWS/Gulf of Maine Project 
4R Fundy Road 
Falmouth, Maine 04105 
tel: 781-8364 I fax: 781-8369 
e-mail: stewart_fefer@mail.fws.gov 

Chris Hall 
Maine Chamber and Business Alliance 
7 Community Drive 
Augusta, ME 04330-9412 
tel: 623-4568 I fax: 622-7723 
e-mail: gov-relations@mainechamber.org 

John Jemison 
UM Cooperative Extension 
495 College Avenue 
Orono, ME 04473-1294 
tel:581-3241 /fax:58H301 
e-mail: jjemison@umce.ume.xt.maine.edu 

Bob Lent 
U.S. Geological Survey 
26 Ganneston Drive 
Augusta, ME 04330 
tel: 622-8201 I fax: 622-8204 
e-mail: dc_me@usgs.gov 

Maine Congress of Lakes Association 

Norm Marcotte 
Dept. of Environmental Protection 
17 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0017 
tel: 287-7727 /fax: 287-7191 
e-mail: norm.g.marcotte@state.me.us 

Peter Mosher 
Department of Agriculture 
28 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0028 
tel: 287-1132 I fax: 287-7548 
e-mail: peter.mosher@state.me.us 

Henry Nichols 
State Planning Office 
38 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0038 
tel: 287-2351 I fax: 287-8059 
e-mail: henry.nichols@state.me.us 
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Chris Olson 
Department of Transportation 
16 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0016 
tel: 287-3323 I tax: 287-8757 
e-mail: christine.olson@state.me.us 

Esperanza Stancloff 
UM Cooperative Extension 
P.O. Box309 
Waldoboro, ME 04572 
tel: 1-800-244-2104 I fax: 832-0377 
e-mail: esp@umce.umext.maine.edu 

Fred Todd 
DOC/Land Use Regulation Commission 
22 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0022 
tel: 287-2631 I tax: 287-7439 
e-mail: william.johnston@state.me.us 

Hal Winters 
Department of Marine Resources 
21 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0021 
tel: 624-6550 I fax: 624-6024 
e-mail: hal.winters@state.me.us 

Bill Yamartino 
Natural Resources Conservation Service 
5 Godfrey Drive 
Orono, ME 04473 
tel: 866-7249 I fax: 866-7262 
e-mail: byama@me.nrcs.usda.gov 

Bill Bell 
Maine Assoc. of Conservation Districts 
P.O. Box 228 
Augusta, Maine 04430 
tel: 622-4443/fax: 623-3748 
e-mail: newengag@mint.net 



Staff: 

Kathleen Leyden 
SPO/Maine Coastal Program 
38 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0038 
tel: 287-3144 I fax: 28 7-6489 
e-mail: kathleen.leyden@state.me.us 

Don Witherill 
Dept. of Environmental Protection 
17 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0017 
tel: 287-7725 /fax: 287-7191 
e-mail: don.t.witherill@state.me.us 

CCs: 

Fran Rudolf, SPO 

Don Kale 
Dept. of Environmental protection 
312 Canco Road · 
Portland, ME 04103 
tel: 822-6319 I fax: 822-6303 
e-mail: donald.kale@state.me.us 

Information purposes only: 

Dept. of Economic & Community Dev. 
59 State House Station 
Augusta, ME 04333-0059 
tel: 287-2656 I fax: 287-5701 
e-mail: thomas.mcbrierty@state.me.us 

Dan Kusnierz 
Penobscot Indian Nation 
Indian Island 
6 River Road 
Old Town, ME 04468 

Maine Watershed Management Committee 
Dec 98 

Coastal Water Work Group 

Paul Anderson 
Sue Beedle 
Michelle Dionne 
Stu Fefer 
Bill Ferdinand 
Henry Nichols 
Esperanza Stancioff 
Don Witherill 

Lakes Work Group 

Norm Marcotte 
Jeff Dennis 
Linda Bacon 
Roy Bouchard 
David Bois 
Don Witherill 

Rivers & Streams Work Group 

Don Witherill 
Jennie Bridge 
Dave Courtemanch 
Jeff Dennis 
Nick Bennett 
Bill Yamartino 
Steve Timpano 
Gordon Russell 
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DEP ISSUE PROFILE 
Maine Nonpoint Source Priority Watersheds Program 

Revised: Oct. 1998 con.tact: 207-287-3901 

Background. Every time rain falls or snow melts, pollutants such as soil, nutrients, bacteria, oils, and heavy 
metals are swept from land surfaces and carried through the watershed by runoff water into lakes, coastal waters, 
rivers and streams. This is nonpoint source pollution, so named because it may occur anywhere in the watershed, 
as opposed to coming from a single discharge point. Lmd use activities are the sources of non point source 
pollution. Developed areas, including roads, parking lots and builidings; fanning; and timber harvesting are ali 

potential nonpoint sources that can cause or contribute to water quality problems. 

What is the Non point Source Priority Watersheds Program? In 1997, the Maine Legislature 
enacted a law that authorizes the development of "a comprehensive watershed protection progrrun" (5 MRSA 
§3331(7)). The program's purpose is to prevent or reduce nonpoint solirce (NPS) pollutant loadings entering water 
resources so that beneficial uses of the lakes, rivers, stremns, estuaries and groundwater are maintained or restored. 
The law directs the Maine Land and Water Resources Council (MLWRC), consisting of the commissioners from 
the State's natural resource agencies, to coordinate the activities of agencies involved in watershed management. 
The Maine Watershed Management Committee, with representatives from state and federal agencies and private 
interest groups with a statewide interest in watershed management, serves as staff support to the Council. 

Through the Maine NPS Priority Watersheds Progrmn, State and Federal agencies will work with local groups to: 

• Promote local support for improving water quality in watersheds, · 
• Perform watershed field survey assessments of the water resource and surrounding land uses, 
• Develop watershed management pl<ms to detennine what actions are necessary to achieve an improvement in 
water quality, 
• Implement watershed management plans through the use of best management practices (BMPs) to reduce or 
eliminate NPS pollution in the water resource. 

What is the NPS Priority Watershed List? The law directs the MLWRC to establish priorities for 
directing resources to the management of water bodies based on: 

•The degree of threat or impainnent to water quality and aquatic habitat exists due to nonpoint source 
pollution; 
•The value of the water body; 
•The likelihood of successfully restoring or protecting water quality; and 
•The degree of local public support for watershed m<magement. 

Based on these criteria, the Maine Watershed Management Committee proposed a list of priority watersheds. The 
draft 1998 list includes 181 lakes, 55 rivers and streams, and 17 estuaries. During the winter of 1998, a public 
notice with a request for conunents on the proposed list was published in newspapers, listed on the Internet, and 
circulated to goverrunent agencies, and to local and regional groups known to be interested or involved in 
watershed management. The Nonpoint Source Priority Watersheds List may be found at: 
http://www.state.me.us/dep/blwq/l&whome2.htm (Click on "watershed management"). 

What is the significance of the NPS Priority Watersheds List? State and federal agencies will seek 
to provide assist<mce to local groups that are developing or implementing watershed management plans in these 

DEPLW98-5-A98 



watersheds. The list will also help agencies coordinate activities in priority areas, <md to form new partnerships to 
leverage resources for greater environmental benefit. 

What kinds of assistance will be available? Some technical assistance from a variety of state and federal 
agency staff will be available to help volunteers org<mize and carry out watershed surveys to detennine the sources 
of water pollution, and to help with the pl<mning, design, <md implementation of best m<magement practices to 
protect water resources from pollution. Since staff typically receive more requests for assist.mce th<m can be met, 
requests for assist.mce in priority watersheds will generally receive preference over other requests. 

What about financial help? Financial assist.mce for groups developing or implementing watershed 
management plans and activities will be made available through a grant progrrun administered by the Department 
of Environment.'li Protection (DEP). For the past several years, the DEP has awarded approximately $500,000 per 
year from Federal Cle<m Water Act funds to public and not profit entities for projects to reduce nonpoint source 
pollution. In 1998, that runount will be supplemented by an additional $500,000, from a bond issue approved by 
Maine voters this past June. While these funds are not limited to NPS Priority Watersheds, preference will be 
given to projects in those areas (see 38 MRSA §2013). 

Are watersheds on the list ranked in order of priority? No. However highest priority waters for 
Rivers & Streruns <md Lakes have been designated. 

What if I live in a watershed that is not on the NPS Priority. Watersheds List? Does that 
mean the State is unconcerned about NPS pollution there? No. With 5,800 lakes, 30,000 miles of 
rivers <md streruns <md 4,500 miles of coastline, there are tn<my water resources that are not on the NPS Priority 
Watersheds list. Some of these unlisted waters are of very high value, including some that provide public water 
supplies. Others have already suffered a decline in water quality <md are at risk for further decline. Virtually all 
waters are at some risk due to NPS pollution. The MLWRC encourages local stewardship activities to protect all 
of these waters, whether or not they are on the list. Local watershed protection groups should continue to fonn 
and operate; While limited, grant assist.mce and technical support from state <md federal agency suuf may be 
available for these areas as well. 

I've seen other State waterbody lists; does this list supercede them? No. Several other lists have 
been published which serve different purposes. For instance, under the Stonnwater Management Law, there are 
lists of water bodies designated as sensitive or threatened" and "most at risk" from new development. These 
stonnwater lists are focused only on impacts from new development. And there is a list of waters that do not or 
will not meet state water quality st<mdards even after implement.'ltion of technology-based controls for both point 
sources and non point sources of pollution. There is some overlap between these lists. Each list is valid for the 
purpose for which it was created. 

Will the NPS Priority Watersheds list be subject to periodic review and update? Yes. 
Priorities will change over time as watershed management prognuns are put into place in some areas, <md new 
infonnation becomes available on water quality values, threats and impairments. The Maine Watershed 
M<magement Committee will review the list on an mmual basis to detennine if revisions should be made, and will 
report back to the ML WRC with its recommendations. 
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